
Dear  
 
I am writing to respond to your request sent on the 15th July 2016.  
 
The Trust can confirm that there is no data held currently in relation to your request. 
And in addition, the numbers reported are normally very low, making it difficult for the 
Trust to identify costs without spending time going through individual files manually.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require further assistance concerning this 
matter. 
 
Please note that on 1 November 2011 the Oxford Radcliffe Hospitals NHS Trust 
(ORH) merged with the Nuffield Orthopaedic Hospital NHS Trust (NOC) to form the 
Oxford University Hospitals NHS Trust (OUH). Our response reflects these changes. 
Therefore, we consider that Oxford University Hospitals Trust has released to you all 
of the information that it holds in relation to your request. 
 
Provision of this information does not constitute permission for its commercial re-use 
in terms of the Re-Use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005.  You are free 
to use the information for your own use, including for non-commercial research 
purposes.  The information may also be used for the purposes of news 
reporting.  However, any other type of re-use will require permission from the Oxford 
University Hospitals NHS Trust. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
  
 
 




